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October 28, 2019
The Honorable Rod Dembowski
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Dembowski:
Enclosed for your review is the report evaluating the Department of Adult and Juvenile Detention (DAJD) Correction and Juvenile Detention Officer Hiring Incentive Pilot Program, in compliance with the 2019-2020 Biennial Budget Ordinance, Ordinance 18835, Section 52, Proviso P3. The proviso required:
Of this appropriation, $100,000 shall not be expended or encumbered until the executive transmits a report evaluating the department of adult and juvenile detention's corrections and juvenile detention officer hiring incentive pilot program for new corrections and juvenile detention officers and a motion that should acknowledge receipt of the report and reference the subject matter, the proviso's ordinance, ordinance section and proviso number in both the title and body of the motion, and a motion acknowledging receipt of the report is passed by the council.


The report shall include, but not be limited to:


A.  A description of the incentives provided through the program, to include "lateral hires," "new hires" and referral bonuses, and how the department identified those individuals who were eligible for the program incentives;


B.  A description of how the department advertised the program;


C.  For January 1, 2019, through September 30, 2019, the number of people who received each incentive, broken down to show laterals, new hires and referral bonuses;


D.  To the extent possible, data for January 1, 2018, through December 31, 2018, showing the number of applicants who had previous corrections or law enforcement experience and would have been considered "lateral hires," the number of applicants who would have been be considered "new hires" and the number from each group who reached the benchmarks that would have made them eligible for incentives had the program been in place;


E.  To the extent possible, data for January 1, 2018, through December 31, 2018, showing the number of applicants who were referred by a department employee, and the number from each group who reached the benchmarks that would have made the referring department employee eligible for incentives had the program been in place;


F.  A description of the metrics that the department used to evaluate program performance for the report.  The measures shall include, but not be limited to, an evaluation of program cost-effectiveness to include:  the program cost per participant; the department's estimate of the impact of the program on department's vacancy rate and use of regular and mandatory overtime for the same time period based on a comparison to 2018 data; and an evaluation of any other potential avoided system costs resulting from hiring individuals eligible for the program incentives; and


G.  The executive's recommendation of whether the program should continue in 2020.  If the program is recommended to be continued, the report shall provide a program cost estimate for 2020 and any recommended changes to make the program more effective.


The executive should file the report and a motion required by this proviso by November 1, 2019, in the form of a paper original and an electronic copy with the clerk of the council, who shall retain the original and provide an electronic copy to all councilmembers, the council chief of staff and the lead staff for the budget and fiscal management committee, or its successor.

The accompanying report is in satisfaction of the requirements of Proviso P3.
This report furthers the County’s Strategic Plan goals of Safety and Justice and an Efficient, Accountable Regional and Local Government. It is estimated that this report required approximately 40 staff hours, costing approximately $8,000. 

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact John Diaz, Department of Adult and Juvenile Detention Director, at 206-263-3669.

Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive

Enclosure

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Carolyn Busch, Chief of Staff




  Melani Pedroza, Clerk of the Council


Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget


John Diaz, Director, Department of Adult and Juvenile Detention\
